
Cury Parish Council Extraordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 29 June 2016 at 7.30pm at Cury Methodist Chapel, Cury
Councillors Present

A Boaden
(Chairman)

P Ferris


B Lugg




Miss P Oates


S Sugrue

R Wright



Clerk – Mrs S Folds

1.
Apologies

Councillor R Curnow had submitted his apologies to the meeting.
2.
Declarations of Interest 

None.
3.
Minutes 
Following the circulation of the minutes, Councillor Miss P Oates stated that Footpaths and Highways should not be lumped together under item 2. Election of other Officers within the Annual Parish Meeting Minutes.  The Clerk amended the minutes to read Footpaths – Councillor Miss P Oates and Highways - Councillor S Sugrue.  It was proposed by Councillor Miss P Oates, seconded by Councillor P Ferris and RESOLVED that the minutes of the of the Annual Parish Meeting and the Parish Council Meeting held on Wednesday 11 May 2016 be approved as a true record and be duly signed by the Chairman.
4. 
Planning Matters

(a)
Planning Applications
(i)
PA16/04866 – Franchis Holiday Park, Bochym hill – Provision of 14 static holiday caravans in lieu of 15 holiday bungalows already approved under planning application W2/73/43101/0

The Councillors had met on the site prior to the meeting to view the area and to ascertain exactly what was located on the existing holiday park.  They had met the owner and she had explained that the existing permission for 15 holiday bungalows was for a field that had now overgrown and was further away from the centre of the site and closer to the woodland area.  They wished to install static holiday caravans instead of the bungalows on the site of the existing ‘tent’ field.  She confirmed that no additional areas of the site would be used for camping.

Councillors felt that this should be the last development allowed to occur on this site, which was located in the AONB and close to the NNR.  The installation of the caravans should replace the camping field, which should not be moved to another vacant area of the site (i.e. the dog walking field or the field with existing permission for the 15 bungalows).  The caravans should only be used for holiday purposes and a register of occupants should be kept, in line with the relevant planning conditions.
It was proposed by the Chairman, seconded by Councillor Miss P Oates and RESOLVED to support the planning application with the above comments being passed to the Planning Officer.
(b)
Planning Decisions

None.
(c) 
Planning Correspondence
None received.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 7.40pm.

Signed: ……………………………………..

Dated: ……………………..



Chairman
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